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Mayo, MD  21106

http://selbyonthebay.weebly.com or www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:00 p.m. at MCA Hall  (Rt. 214 E, across from the Citgo Station)– All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.
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SCA Board of Directors ~ 2009-2010
The following community members were elected to the Board of Directors for this year, which runs from October 1, 2009 through September 30, 2010. 
	President
	Martin O’Callaghan
	        410-798-0931

	Vice President
	Andrew Muller
	        443-534-3037

	Recording Secretary
	Marci Dawson
	        410-798-8568

	Financial Secretary
	Evelyn Gingell
	        410-798-1719

	Treasurer
	Susan Lanier
	        410-798-5050

	Special Tax Officer
	Bill Harding
	        410-798-1036

	Zoning Officer
	Kim Perreault
	        410-798-0530

	Clubhouse Chair
	Ed Robey
	        410-798-6105

	Beach and Parks Chair
	Doug Reiman
	        410-798-9331

	Ways and Means Chair
	June Blaszkiewicz
	        410-798-1708

	Social Chair
	Mica Harding
	        410-798-1036

	Roads and Sanitation Chair
	Terry Gheen
	        410-798-1504

	Police and Fire Protection
	Dennis Gheen
	        410-798-1504

	Trustees
	George Evans
	        336-269-1010

	
	Bob Blaszkiewicz
	        410-798-1708

	
	Diana Muller
	        443-534-2487 


The Nominating Committee for the 2010-2011 SCA Elections for Board of Directors was also chosen and is comprised of Todd Croteau, Sharon Thomas and Paul Watson.   


Beach Property Finally Ours!
After many years of diligence, Selby property owners can now say the beach property is all theirs, at least most of it.  The property, which lies between Selby Yacht Basin, Holiday Pt. Marina, Selby Bay and 1st Ave, has been owned by a number of individuals, most recently the Selby Trust (the Bogers), but never the property owners of Selby on the Bay even though we have had use of the property since the 1930s, thanks to our Perpetual Injunction.  

In 2000, the Selby Community Association (SCA), the Selby Athletic Association (SAA) and the Bogers entered into a contract whereby the Bogers would donate sections of the property over six years to the SAA, a 501(c)3 charitable organization, who would then donate the property to the SCA. A small piece of the property next to Selby Yacht Basin was not part of the contract and continues to be owned by the Bogers although the easement on this section via our Perpetual Injunction still applies. The property on which the clubhouse sat was also not part of the contract and was owned by Youth Development Foundation (YDF); we have since purchased that section. Except for the property by the marina not included in the contract, SCA now owns the entire parcel. We can now make changes to the property, such as putting in a new playground, without concerns as to who owns the property.
Many hours of effort and negotiations went into this project. Very, very, special thanks to the many community residents and friends, past and present, who formed and continue to run the SAA, making these donations possible and to all who have supported and continue to support the SCA. We also appreciate the members of the Boger family who have continued to help us make this ownership possible as well as our legal counsel, Harrison Wetherill, Jr.

For more information on the history of our community property, including our Perpetual Injunction, maps and pictures, please visit http://selbyonthebay.weebly.com.

Permit Issued for New Clubhouse Building
It is with much relief and excitement that we are now able to move forward with constructing a new clubhouse. After the original clubhouse burned on September 17, 2007, we had two years from that date to obtain a building permit for a new building. If we had missed the deadline, a new building would never be possible. Within that two year span, we first had to purchase the clubhouse property from Youth Development Foundation, obtain a non-conforming use status for the clubhouse property, and get the building permit on the property, which is zoned Open Space, in the flood plain, on the waterfront and in a Critical Area.  We are now in the process of hiring contractors and are considering revisions of the current plans. We anticipate breaking ground for the new building by the end of this Summer.

Special thanks to our architect, Catherine Purple Cherry, for her expertise in guiding us through the rules and regulations necessary for obtaining our building permit and to the Selby residents who are serving on the Building Committee and have put in many hours to make this a reality. 

For more information, contact Ed Robey, Clubhouse Chair, at 410-798-6105, or Martin O' Callaghan, SCA President, at 410-798-0931 or AngusOC@aol.com.


Want a New Playground?

As the community moves forward with plans for a new clubhouse, people have been asking what are the plans for the playground? In order to get residents’ opinions and thoughts, we have formed a playground committee under the Beach and Parks Chair. The committee’s goal is to determine the type of playground, the costs involved, and how to implement a plan, which will be recommended to the board for final approval. 

There have been some changes to the playground over the last couple of years. The merry-go-around had to be removed since it had deteriorated to the point where it was unsafe for kids to play on. Several pieces of equipment have been painted this year, the swing seats have been replaced, and finally, a new rocking train, the Selby Express, was installed.  Bill Harding is the artist on the train. 

We are looking for people who are interested in helping out and volunteering their time to support a new playground. The dates and times of the meetings and activities will be determined as the committee forms.  If you are interested in participating please contact Doug Reiman doug_reiman@yahoo.com or 410-798-9331 or June Blaszkiewicz junebjmsb@cs.com or 410 798-1708
Neighborhood News and Information

Holiday Lights Contest

This year’s judges toured the entire Selby on the Bay Community on Wednesday evening, December 23, 2009 to find the three “best dressed houses in the community.  There were many outstandingly decorated homes, and though the finalists were difficult to choose, they were: 1st Prize to Julie & Todd French on 7th Ave., 2nd Prize to Brenda & Mike Spies on     Bay View Ave., and  3rd Prize to Julie & Dave Parker on Annapolis Ave.  Each of the Prize Winners received a Gift Card for Giant Foods.  Congratulations to each of the families and our extended thanks to all of you for brightening our Community during this Holiday Season.   
Block Captains Needed

To increase the dissemination of important information in Selby, we are seeking someone from each street in Selby interested in providing neighborhood information to his or her neighbors. If you are interested, or would like more information, please call Kim Perreault at 443-223-1483.

Annual Children's Halloween Party

The annual Halloween party was held on October 31, 2009, at the Beach.  There was a costume contest, hayride and bonfire, and with good weather, much fun was had by all!

Beach is Ready for Winter
Another summer has come and gone, and our new nettle nets are being stored until next summer season. Thanks to the members of the Reiman and Lanier families who put up and took down the nets this year. It's a dirty, wet, physically demanding job.

New Beach Gates 

There are now gates for the parking lot at the beach. Thanks to Martin O'Callaghan, Bill Harding, Pete Thomas, and Paul Watson for donating the gates, the Cattertons for use of a welder, and Craig Luckett and Rock Luckett for providing a bobcat for boring holes.

Paper or Pixels?  If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moserco@verizon.net. 

Public Safety Forum

The Mayo Peninsula Public Safety Forum was held on Tuesday, November 3, 2009, at the Mayo Kiwanis. This Forum was organized for the Mayo Peninsula at the request and suggestion of the Selby Community Association.  Speakers included Captain William Krampf, Commander of AACo Southern District Police District who addressed crime prevention, local statistics, and a new initiative - South County Police Alerts sent electronically; Sharon New-Baukman, Fire Life Safety Educator, AACo Fire Department, who addressed fire safety for homes and businesses; and Karen Sank, AACo Office of Emergency Management, Preparedness Coordinator, who discussed emergency preparedness training programs for communities and families. Bea Poulin, Community Specialist, County Executive's Office of Community and Constituent Services moderated the discussion.  

Some of the main issues discussed were the Muddy Creek Road / Rte. 214 Intersection improvement project which will begin this winter. New lanes will be added in both directions, and the new, expanded portion of the road will extend from South River High School to Loch Haven.  Also, all residents should have operating smoke detectors in their homes and make sure roads are kept open so fire engines can get to fires and access water, including the river or bay.  Some streets on the peninsula are very narrow and not appropriate for parking cars on both sides of the street. Finally, "Quiet hours," when it is forbidden to play loud music, use loud tools or machines, or otherwise disturb your neighbors with noise, are from 11:00 pm until 7:00 am. A device is considered loud, and will be considered a violation, if it can be heard from 50 feet away.

Community Center Fund Drive
We have received over $600.00 in donations towards our new building so far. If you would like to donate, please send your donation to Selby Community Association at PO Box 599, Mayo, MD, 21106.  Please indicate that the money is to be used for our new clubhouse.  Thank you very much!!!

Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about events and important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List.  You will receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to angusoc@aol.com.


Anne Arundel County Police Report--Selby on the Bay
If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen (410-798-1504) and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police to address problem areas in the community.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer any questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  For more information, contact Sergeant Tim Davis at 410-222-1960.


BayWinds Editors: 

· Susan Lanier


410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com
· Marci Dawson-Moser
410-798-8568 or moserco@verizon.net
Important Contacts:

· SCA President: Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0931

· SCA By-laws:  Bob Blaszkiewicz 410-798-1708 or bob.blasz@verizon.net. 

· Beach Parking Stickers/Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 410-798-1504 or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (parking stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their car to park at the beach.   If your car is parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker, it will be towed!

· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org. 
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible. 
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Thank You for Your Support


Although dues are not required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property (such as electric bills and the port-a-potty at the Beach) and administrative costs (such as this newsletter and community mailings).  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer.
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